
         

 

       MAY 2025 
 
  
EUROPÄISCHE SCHULE KARLSRUHE, Albert-Schweitzer-Straße 1, 76139 Karlsruhe 

Europäische Schule Karlsruhe, Albert-Schweitzer-Straße 1, D-76139 Karlsruhe –Anstalt des öffentlichen Rechts 
Tel.: +49 (0)721 68009-0   Fax: +49 (0)721 68009-50 oder -52   www.es-karlsruhe.eu www.eursc.eu 

Bankverbindung: Baden-Württembergische Bank Stuttgart IBAN: DE76600501017495501416  BIC: SOLADEST600 
 

 

 

                                     
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
              

 
 

 
            

  By 
 
 

 
 
 

The Mind Hub 



                MAY 2025 

 

2 
 

Topic: Preparing for End-of-School Year Transitions: Building Resilience for 

Summer and Beyond 

As the school year comes to an end, children have to go through various transitions; 

finishing academic work & exams, saying goodbye to classmates, friends, and teachers, as 

well as adjusting to a new routine of the summer holidays. For many students, these 

transitions can trigger a mix of emotions, such as excitement, anxiety, a sense of uncertainty 

for the future. As a parent, it’s very important to be able to recognise that these transitions can 

be at the same time a challenge but also an opportunity to build resilience in your child. 

Building resilience will help them face difficulties with a positive mindset, adapt easily to 

change, and recover more quickly from setbacks.  

 

 

Why End-of-School Year Transitions Matter 

o The end of the school year signifies an important change in routines for most children. 

From the structure of school days to the social dynamics with classmates, these 

transitions may create stress and anxiety. While some children may thrive on the 

change, others may feel unsettled or worried.  

o Transition periods are critical for teaching children how to manage change, especially 

if they face bigger challenges, such as changing schools, graduating, moving from 

Primary School to Secondary School. The way the children manage these transitions 

can affect their ability to handle future challenges. Therefore, helping them now will 

support their emotional growth and success later on.  

Tips: Helping Your Child Build Resilience  
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o Talk About the Transition 

o Start by discussing the upcoming changes. Ask your child how they feel about 

the end of the school year, and listen to their concerns. Acknowledge that it is 

okay to feel nervous or excited and validate their emotions. Sometimes, simply 

expressing feelings can alleviate a significant amount of anxiety. 

o Create a Sense of Routine and Stability 

o Although the summer break may mean a more relaxed schedule, it's helpful to 

maintain some aspects of routine. Children find comfort in knowing what to 

expect, so try to maintain consistent wake-up times, meal times, and family 

activities during the summer. This structure will help them feel secure, even as 

other parts of their life change. The same way when you work from home you 

“get ready” and “dressed” to go to work! 

o Encourage Reflection and Closure 

o Help your child reflect on the school year. Ask them about their favourite 

memories, what they learned, and what they’re proud of. Celebrate their 

accomplishments, no matter how big or small. This reflection promotes a sense 

of closure and helps children feel positive about their achievements. 

o Set Realistic Expectations for Summer 

o While summer is a time for relaxation, it’s important to help children set 

realistic goals for the break. Encourage them to think about a summer project 

or activity they’re excited about, such as learning a new skill, reading books, or 

exploring a hobby. Having a sense of purpose during the break can reduce 

feelings of aimlessness or boredom. Of course, balance is key – they need to 

rest as well.  

o Practice Flexibility 
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o Resilience involves adaptability. Encourage your child to embrace flexibility, 

as things might not always go as planned—whether it’s a change in vacation 

plans or a rainy day affecting outdoor activities. Guide them to see challenges 

as opportunities to problem-solve and adjust expectations when necessary. 

o Promote Independence 

o Summer often presents opportunities for children to take on more 

responsibility. Encourage age-appropriate independence by allowing your 

child to make choices about their daily schedule, chores, or activities. This 

sense of autonomy can help them feel more confident in their ability to handle 

transitions and challenges. 

o Stay Connected with Friends 

o The end of the school year means that children may be saying goodbye to their 

friends for the summer, which can be difficult for some kids. Help your child 

stay connected with friends through playdates, virtual hangouts, or group 

activities. Having familiar social connections during the transition will make 

them feel supported and less isolated.  

o Promote Positive Self-Talk 

o Teach your child to recognize and challenge negative or fearful thoughts. For 

example, if they’re worried about the unknown, help them reframe their 

thoughts: “I may not know exactly what the summer will be like, but I can 

handle it!” Encouraging positive self-talk builds resilience and helps children 

feel empowered to face changes with confidence. 

o Lead by Example 

o Children learn resilience by watching the adults in their lives. Model how you 

handle transitions, challenges, and changes in your own life. Show them how 
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to stay calm and flexible when things don’t go according to plan, and share 

stories of how you’ve successfully navigated past changes. 

 

❖ FAQs 

1. Q. My child is nervous about the summer because they’ll be at home without their 

friends. How can I help them cope? 

A. It’s common for children to feel anxious about losing touch with their friends 

during the summer. One way to help your child cope is to help them stay 

connected with their friends by setting up regular playdates or virtual hangouts. 

Additionally, encourage your child to take up activities that allow them to meet 

new people, such as summer camps, sports teams, or community events. If 

your child expresses feelings of loneliness, acknowledge those feelings and 

provide reassurance that friendships can be rekindled, and they can make new 

friends during the break. 

2. Q. What if my child is sad about leaving their teacher or classmates? 

A. The end of the school year often comes with a sense of loss, especially for 

children who have formed strong bonds with their teacher or classmates. 

Encourage your child to reflect on the positive aspects of their school 

experience and share memories they cherish. If your child feels sad about 

leaving their teacher or friends, help them write a card or create a small gift as 

a way to say goodbye. This process of saying farewell can help children feel a 

sense of closure and reduce feelings of sadness.  

3. Q. How can I help my child stay focused and motivated during the last few weeks of 

school? 

A. As the end of the year approaches, some children may lose motivation to finish 

their assignments or projects. Help your child stay focused by breaking tasks 
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into smaller, manageable steps and celebrating milestones along the way. You 

can also create a reward system where your child earns a small treat or activity 

after completing specific tasks. Keep the atmosphere positive and remind your 

child that finishing strong helps set them up for a smooth transition into the 

summer. 

4. Q. My child seems overwhelmed by the changes and is showing signs of stress. What 

should I do? 

A. If your child is showing signs of stress—such as trouble sleeping, irritability, 

or withdrawal—address their concerns head-on. Encourage open 

communication and ask about what’s worrying them. Provide comfort and 

reassurance that it’s normal to feel nervous about changes. Create a calm and 

predictable environment at home, and offer relaxation techniques, such as deep 

breathing or mindfulness exercises. If stress persists or escalates, consider 

consulting with a school psychologist or child therapist for additional support. 

5.  Q. My child is graduating from elementary/middle/high school and seems 

overwhelmed by the idea of moving on. How can I help them cope with this big 

change? 

A. Graduation is a major milestone, and it's completely normal for children to feel 

a mix of pride, excitement, and anxiety. Help your child reflect on their 

achievements and acknowledge the importance of the transition. Encourage 

open conversations about what they’re looking forward to and what they’re 

nervous about. If they’re moving on to a new school or environment, arrange 

visits (if possible) to ease the unknowns. Reinforce that it’s okay to feel unsure 

and that they have the skills to succeed in their next chapter. Celebrate the 

transition with a meaningful ritual—like a dinner, a letter, or a keepsake—to 

honour their growth. 
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6. Q. My child is graduating high school and is uncertain about their future plans. How 

can I support them without adding pressure? 

A. It’s common for graduating teens to feel uncertain about what’s next, 

especially if they don’t have a clear post-graduation path. Support them by 

having open, judgment-free conversations about their interests and goals. 

Remind them that it’s okay to take time to explore options, whether it's 

college, work, or a gap year. Encourage small steps toward decision-making, 

such as informational interviews, job shadowing, or exploring volunteer 

opportunities. Your reassurance that it’s normal not to have everything figured 

out can relieve pressure and help them feel more confident moving forward. 

 

Final Thoughts  

As the school year wraps up, it’s a great time to help your child build resilience for the 

changes ahead. By fostering emotional flexibility, encouraging positive self-talk, and 

providing a sense of routine, you can equip your child to handle transitions with confidence. 

Remember, resilience isn’t just about bouncing back from challenges—it’s about developing 

the strength to face change with a positive mindset and an open heart. With your support, your 

child will not only survive the transition to summer, but they’ll thrive in it. 

Wishing you and your family a smooth and enjoyable transition into the summer months! 

If you have any concerns about your child’s stress levels or would like further 

resources, don’t hesitate to reach out to the school psychologist.  

- The Mind Hub, by Marina Stavrou  

 

 


